Las Positas College

Technology Committee

MINUTES – Approved
Monday, April 28, 2003

2:30pm

Room 1603

Present:
LaVaughn Hart, Peggy Carter, Dick Solomon, Elizabeth Noyes, Scott Vigallon, Steve Bundy, Karen Kit, Eric Golanty, Fredda Cassidy, Ralph Kindred, 

Greg Johns, John Gonder, Henry Lau

Absent:
Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Sarah Neilson, Tom Trippe, Richard Dry, Bob Kratochvil, Jane Benham

Call to Order at 2:36 pm.

Minutes from the March 24, 2003 meeting motioned for approval by LaVaughn Hart and second by Peggy Carter.  Motion carried.

Introduction of membership to the new student representative – Henry Lau.

Reports

Eric Golanty – Chair

Received a report from the State Academic Senate titled IT Competency for Students.  The college General Education Committee is looking through the document to see what portions the college would like to focus on from the standpoint of student access and evaluation of information.  The report is philosophical in nature and not a mandate.  The committee is interested in finding out how other colleges view and implement this report and what the fiscal impact may be.

The Academic Senate passed the report on to the Curriculum Committee, which will go to the sub committee.

It was also noted that there is an accompanying report from the State Academic Senate that addresses the skills that students should have when they enter college.  This document has an orange cover while the competency for students report has a pink cover.

Dr. Kindred, Dean of Technology 

Update on Spring Break Projects – GoPrint was installed in room 803 and the LRC.  Students are getting used to the system.  Full implementation of the debit card will be in the fall.  The cost per card still needs to be determined.  Ralph will be meeting this week with the English staff and faculty in building 400 regarding installing an additional system their lab.  

The LRC noticed a 47 page decrease in printing over the previous week.  The one concern in the LRC is that the print jobs do not have titles and students are not sure which job they actually want.  The 803 lab has noticed that some of the jobs are disappearing? but students are learning to use the system with fewer complications than expected.  The screen is a little confusing when trying to find one’s print job, the system hold jobs for one hour.  Once the system is fully implemented, students will be given screens that confirm the cost and the print job. Can the system be set up with a zero cost in order that the additional screens are generated?

A fee of $.10 per copy was suggested for cards purchased at the change station.  An additional bulk rate card could be purchased through the bookstore, for those students who will be required to print large amounts.  Maintain the same $4. charge for the card and determine how many copies it should hold.  There is a $.50 charge for the actual card in addition to the dollar limit that is placed on the card.  Cards can be re-filled.

Another solution is for a Computer/ Print Use Fee to be collected during the registration process for all students.  This fee will need to be approved by the student body and the Board of Trustees.  Is the addition of another fee appropriate at this time.

The schedule for Summer/ Fall does state that a print card will need to be purchased in order to use the campus computers.

The LRC does not want to require that all students who use their computers purchase and show the debit card in order to use the computer.

Can limits be set for these cards such as: an expiration date for use of the card or limit on pages per job.

At the end of the semester, if a card is not exhausted the card can be sold to a friend and used the following semester.

The GoPrint Management Committee will continue to look at these issues.  E-mail the campus of the next meeting time and date.  Take this back to the divisions for input.  Kit and Ralph will review the current policy on student fees and process of purchasing Computer Supplies Certificates.

Update Gateway – The new computers were installed in 803 with the remaining to be finished in June.  The old clone computers in 502 were replaced.  There is a priority list for placement of the old computers.

Update Smart Classrooms – 10 of the 14 classrooms to be upgraded with new projectors were completed over Spring Break as well.

SARS Software – The software was installed on three computers in Counseling along with training.

Update Critical Infrastructure – The recommendation has been submitted for a new ISP and 2 high-speed T1 connections for LPC.  The District is funding the connections to improve performance and redundancy. Installation is scheduled for early June.  The LRC will need to reconfigure with the new IP address.

New commercial grade servers for Banner and Mail have been installed.  Still working on improving data storage and allowing for redundancy on faculty office computers.

Technology Master Plan – The draft plan was shown during the Accreditation Visit.  Ralph would like for the committee to review the plan in the fall.  The Technology Plan will be incorporated into the Education Master Plan but will also be considered for Bond funding.  The updated sections of the Education Master Plan are to be submitted by April 30th  to Mr. Milanese.

Web Accessibility – Elizabeth reported on the Draft Interim Web Accessibility Policy.

Feedback from the three focus groups was incorporated into the policy and implementation procedures.  The accessibility website is being updated with information including the polity and procedures as well as the timeline for implementation.  This is an interim policy until the District approves and all encompassing policy.  Peggy Carter motioned to accept the Interim Web Accessibility Policy and Procedures, Fredda Cassidy second. Motion carries.  Ralph will take the policy to the President.  Note the web pages that have been updated and supply the faculty with a timeline as to when their pages will be completed.  Excellent job Elizabeth!  

Suggestion to have a press release prepared about Fredda’s LIFT Program.  

Staff Reports – 

Scott Vigallon - 

· Blackboard update:

· Training: The first of four workshops for faculty who will teach fully online courses in Blackboard this summer and fall (and who are converting from WebCT) took place Saturday, April 26. Four faculty attended. Anne Guptill, the consultant hired by the district, and Scott conducted the training.

· The other workshops, all 6 hours in length, scheduled are:

· May 2: 9 am-4 pm

· May 12 and May 14: 3-6 pm each day

· May 13 and May 15: 3-6 pm each day

· Faculty converting from WebCT, who will merely supplement their traditional courses with Blackboard, will be trained in the fall. Dates have not been set yet. The District Distance Ed Committee will set the dates, places, times, agendas, etc. of those workshops.

· Conversion: 39 WebCT courses were run through the Blackboard conversion tool and placed on our new Blackboard server. These courses are being “cleaned up” by Anne Guptill. She is finished with the Summer courses and is working on the Fall courses. Anne has been communicating with faculty while cleaning up the courses.

· 3 supplementary courses were converted manually by Karen Zeigler, using the quiz program, Respondus. These 3 courses only contained quizzes.

· Server set up: The new ASP server is on schedule to be ready to launch Summer classes June 16. A batch student script format has been set and only needs to be tested by district ITS. The Summer course shells are set up on the server and only need to have the converted content copied into them. This will be done after final approval from Anne Guptill, in consultation with the faculty members.

· For the Fall courses, the district will use Blackboard’s Snapshot tool, which will integrate Blackboard with Banner to create courses, create users, and enroll the users into their courses. This has not been set up yet by district ITS. Therefore, course shells have not been set up for Fall classes. However, the converted Fall courses are already on the server and their content will be copied into the shells once the shells are created. 

· Five workshops have already been conducted in Turnitin.com, the anti-plagiarism service, with 15 individuals trained. Four more are scheduled with the next being Tuesday, April 29 from 10-11 am in the PDC.

· Nine people, including seven from LPC, participated in the PBS satellite conference titled “Cheating and Plagiarism Using the Internet” on April 3.

· The final two focus groups aimed at getting feedback on the Web Accessibility Task Force’s draft policy on web accessibility were conducted April 10 and 22. Twelve people, excluding members of the task force, participated. At the April 22 focus group, eight of the participants were students from the Visual Communications class that are helping faculty make their web sites accessible, thanks to the Teaching and Learning Initiative Project on web accessibility. Excellent feedback was given. 

· Ralph and Scott are participating on a subcommittee of the District Web Development Committee.  Scott wrote a draft copyright policy and co-wrote a draft email policy. These drafts will come to the Technology Committee at some point. The subcommittee is meeting next week to develop an education plan for employees on copyright.

· The Distance Ed subcommittee meeting, scheduled for April 25, was canceled do to lack of  applications for the Fall Online Course Development Program. 

Ralph noted that Scott has been a leader in the implementation and training process of Blackboard for both LPC and the District.

Elizabeth Noyes 

· Web Policy: The draft web policy is still undergoing revisions. 

· Website:

· Has Begun adding Cascading Style Sheets to the website. Some of the areas updated with the new style are: About LPC, Admissions and Class Schedules and Catalog. 

· Updating the website to include the current catalog information.

· Training:

· Workshops are progressing on schedule and include: Dreamweaver MX training, Web Accessibility, LIFT, and Photoshop 7. 

Good of the Order 

Eric has reserved room 1603 for the fall Technology Meetings.  The first meeting will elect a new Committee Chair and review the draft Technology Plan.

Fredda Cassidy, Leslie Gravino, Hyldi Vieira and John Gonder are promoting the use of LaPTechS students on campus.  This would make for another good press release.

Heidi Ulrech is serving on a District Print Services Committee, which will be preparing a RFP to select the next print/ coping vendor for Chabot, District and LPC when the current contract is up.  The Technology Committee has been asked to assist her in reviewing the RFP and vendor proposals.  Currently, she is gathering data via a District wide survey.  It was suggested that focus groups also be held to gather data.

Thank you to Eric for serving as Committee Chair for 2 years and keeping the group focused and on track during the transition from Campus Works.

Meeting adjourned at 4:42pm.

Minutes prepared by Heidi Ulrech
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